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Minami—soma City Kamimano Elementary School Newsletter, No.5 June 16, 2020
Shinichiro Takano, Principal

As you may know, our main goal for this school year is, -

as stated in the title section of the school newsletter,
”Self Our School by Our Own Hands” — Awareness and
communication, and acting together. School is also a

place where students learn various things from their
teachers. However, the important goal for this school
year is to go one step further, notice and take the

initiative, learn and act on your own. The goal is to
encourage children to be proactive in school. Children working to clear the school grounds
When I arrive at school in the morning, the children in the children’s group are engaged in a variety
of activities. This happened the other day. The children of the PE committee were sweating and working
hard to weed the school grounds. I followed their example and weeded the ground with them. When the
time came to collect the weeds, one of the children in the sixth grade called out to me.
One of the sixth graders said, "I’ 11 do it,” and the other said, “I’11 do it. And he collected the
weeds I had removed with his expert hands.
Thank you, ” he said. You’ ve been very helpful. I thanked him and picked up the bucket of grass. Another
sixth grader came up to me and said, ”“I don’ t think the principal would know where to dump the grass,
so I’11 take it. I’ 11 go to the end of the schoolyard. He ran to the end of the schoolyard and brought
it to the end of the schoolyard. It was a wonderful moment for her to realize the importance of “realizing
and acting together”. I wanted to see this kind of feeling and action spread throughout the school.
Not only at the children’ s council meetings, but also in our daily classes, we should be aware of
the issues, communicate with each other, and take action together. I would like to aim to learn in
such a way as to “solve the problem”.

From one morning session

Every morning, some children take the bus to school on the route.
When they get off the bus, they are instructed to cross the
crosswalk after the bus passes them for safety reasons. On this
day, as they were about to cross the crosswalk after the bus
that picked them up had departed, they saw one The car stopped
at the crosswalk. After checking the safety of the left and
right sides, they raised their hands and when everyone finished
crossing the crosswalk... they all turned around and bowed
deeply to the driver who stopped and thanked him. And it was

a series of actions that felt natural. I expressed my gratitude to the person who stopped me. This
kind of thing is not easy to learn just by teaching at school. I believe that the children are learning
from the daily activities of their families and community members. The way they thought about, noticed,
and acted on the people who stopped for them in the busy morning hours. It was. It’s a great habit
that I will continue to cherish.

The driver who thanked us for our help was also smiling. It was a very pleasant morning scene.



